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The City of Franklin was chosen by the NH Business Review to 
receive Best of Business (BOB) award editor’s choice for “Most 
Promising Downtown Development”.  Councilor Brown and 
Scott Brown, Councilor Dzujna and Christine Dzujna, Police 
Chief Goldstein, Downtown Coordinator Niel Cannon, Todd 
Workman and Jenisha Strestha of PermaCityLife and Orli 
Gottlieb of Mill City Park attended the awards event. 

CITY OF FRANKLIN RECEIVES NH 

BUSINESS REVIEW BOB AWARDS 
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Municipal Services Department 
Director Brian Sullivan 

Since December 9, 2018 to March 30, 2018 the Municipal Services Department has conducted 54 Snow and Ice Con-
trol Operations. During the entire winter of 2015/2016 we conducted 22 Snow and Ice Control Operations. It has 
been a roller coaster of a ride this past winter season!  Is it over?     
 
A major drainage project is scheduled to begin in mid to late April.  "The Haynes Brook Box Culvert Replacement 
Project" involves the replacement of the vintage 1938 failed culvert located in close proximity to Hannaford's on 
Central Street.  This job will last about 12 weeks beginning in late April and may result in significant traffic delays.  
The project is 75% funded by a FEMA Hazard Mitigation Grant to the City of Franklin.  Your patience is needed. If 
you are able to seek an alternate route please do so.  I will provide a monthly update as work moves forward to-
wards completion.   
 
Spring Yard Cleanup - Leaves can be disposed of at the Leaf Drop-off Area which is located on Rescue Road.  Rescue 
Road is just before the entrance to the Transfer Station.  LEAVES ONLY PLEASE.  Clean brush and Clean Wood waste is 
accepted within the Transfer Station Complex and does NOT include anything that has been treated or painted and is 
limited to typical non-leaf yard waste    
 
Due to the harsh winter, City roads and equipment have taken a beating and the Crew is tired.  Every overnight or 
prolonged storm is stressful and difficult on the crew which maintains 124 lane miles of roads, 12 City parking lots; 27 
miles of sidewalks; water pumping stations and many other City facilities.  By the time March arrives, it gets old and 
we all look forward to the end of it all.  I have great respect and appreciation for our "DEPARTMENT TEAM” and the 
personal sacrifices they all make to keep our roads and public facilities safe and accessible.  This is not an easy job.  
For much of the crew, just the anticipation and preparation leading up to a winter weather event is mentally and 
physically challenging!   
  
There is a significant amount of work to do this spring.  Cleanup of winter sand from our sidewalks and streets is a 
priority.  Gravel roads need grading. Pavement markings need repainting. Drains need to be cleaned. Potholes filled.  
Litter picked up. Catch basins rebuilt. Service Requests taken care of. Signposts straightened out and signs replaced. 
Equipment needs to be ready for the upcoming, six month construction season. Parks and ball fields must be ready 
for spring sports.  A lot to do in a short period of time!  All 7 Divisions of the Municipal Services Department will be 
very busy.   
 
In December 2016 we interviewed three engineering firms to perform a "City of Franklin, NH, Sanitary Sewer Assess-
ment ".  Underwood Engineering was awarded the contract.  In the spring of 2017, flow data was collected to identify 
areas of fresh water intrusion into our wastewater collection system known as Inflow and Infiltration (I+I).  Excessive 
non-waste water entering the sewer collection system ultimately flows to the Waste Water Treatment Plant thus we 
are trying to identify and eventually eliminate as much as feasible. This is a major step towards identifying failed ar-
eas of our City sewer collection system. Franklin's Municipal Waste Water Collection System is permitted by the 
United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA).  Our findings thus far are that approximately 72% of the 
waste water being treated is fresh water.  I will keep you updated as we move forward with the study. 
 
NON FLUSHABLE ITEMS:  With modern marketing of many new products comes with it the problem of items that are 
not biodegradable and are categorized as solid waste.  Non-flushable items that are disposed of into the toilet create 
major issues as they get stuck in pipes and eventually clog up sewer lines which effect sewer service to homes, busi-
nesses and ultimately the City Sanitary Sewer Collection System and the Waste Water Treatment Plant.  
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Municipal Services Department 

 
NONFLUSHIBLE PRODUCTS INCLUDE:  under garments; diapers, wipes, Paper towels, medical supplies such as sy-
ringes, condoms, cigarette butts, dental floss, Etc.  Such items are considered solid waste and must be bagged and 
disposed of in your trash. 
 
Many may ask if our City drinking water is safe.  The City Water Department is classified as a "Public Water System".  
As a result, we must meet stringent guidelines established by the United States Environmental Protection Agency.   
 

We operate a federally licensed public water system established as a result of the 1972 “Clean Water Act".  This en-
sures that public drinking water meets safe drinking water standards.  We sample our drinking water every other 
week for bacteria, e-coli and other forms of contaminants.  In addition, we sample for synthetic and organic chemi-
cals, PFOA's, lead and copper.  We draw over 244 water samples annually which are then tested in a certified lab and 
the results provided to the New Hampshire Department Environmental Services Drinking Water Bureau.  OUR WATER 
IS SAFE and meets federally established requirements. 
 
Most people are unaware as to what it takes to provide safe drinking water at adequate   pressure requirements for 
domestic use by homeowners and to meet hydrant flows for fire protection.  Over the past 14 years the City has had 
no choice but to upgrade various components of our aging water distribution system.  Because of the City's topogra-
phy we operate a complex system with three separate pressure zones, five water tanks, five pumping stations, 57 
miles of pipe, 4 well fields and a water treatment plant which has been online since July of 2012.  In September of 
2015 the Franklin Water Department was named "Water Utility of the Year" by the New England Water Works Asso-
ciation.  The major challenge we face is that our 2,422 customers must support the operation, maintenance and capi-
tal costs to operate, maintain and improve the system.  Our average daily demand is 549,000 gallons of water.  Unfor-
tunately, our customer base is disproportionate to the vast amount of infrastructure in place that we must maintain.   

 
This has a significant impact on our water rates and the resulting revenue it takes to operate and maintain the sys-
tem. The cost of produce 748 gallons of safe drinking water is currently $6.45.  Consider what a bottle or gallon of 
store purchased water cost? 
 
 
One of two projects planned for the Water Department is the replacement of the Pleasant Street Pressure Reducing 
Vault.  The vault is located adjacent to the southerly lane of Pleasant Street in proximity to the Mountain Ridge As-
sisted Living Facility.   This is a critical piece of water infrastructure and the project is partially funded by the New 
Hampshire Department of Environmental Services under the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund.  During construc-
tion work we will encroach into the southerly lane of Pleasant Street.  There will be times that traffic control is in 
place and the roadway reduced to one lane. Work will take place for approximately a two week period beginning in 
June. 
 
A second undertaking in the Water Department will be the rehabilitation of the Sanbornton Pumping Station.  This 
will involve the replacement of the original 1942 pumps and associated mechanical components and is necessary to 
ensure adequate water supply for both fire protection and water customers.  An update on this project will be pro-
vided in the May newsletter. 
 
Finally the Municipal Services Department Staff is developing estimates to deal with repairs to various streets and the 
Central Street Daniell Bridge.  Like most municipalities around the State of New Hampshire,  
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the City of Franklin has its' share of challenges with respect to roadway repair and maintenance!  This is especially 
the case based on the severity of this past winter.   
 
The Municipal Services Department recently hired two new employees.   
 
Jeff Lutz has joined our two person Mechanical Division.  Jeff is came from 1st Student and has numerous certifica-
tions and over 30 years of experience.  He was able to hit the road running and has a CDL-D license. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David Amero has been hired in the Water Department.  David came from Pinard Waste and has numerous certifica-
tions.  David had a CDL-A/D License. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We welcome them both to our team! 
 
 
We look forward to a warm and green spring.  Your continued support and patience is greatly appreciated. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, Brian Sullivan, Director of Municipal Services, Franklin, NH 
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City Employment Opportunities 
OPEN BOARD/COMMISSION POSITIONS—See website for more details 

Franklin Supervisor of the Checklist for Ward 2 and Ward 3 

Conservation Commission Members 
 
City Hall 
 
The Finance  Department is seeking a dynamic, creative and experienced Finance Director.   Please see 
the City of Franklin Website—www.franklinnh.org for more details. 
 
Parks & Recreation Positions 
The Franklin Parks and Recreation Department seeks qualified individuals for seasonal and school 
year positions.  Applications will be accepted until position is filled.  A complete job description and job 
application form may be picked up at the Bessie Rowell Community Center, 12 Rowell Drive, Franklin, 
NH, 03235 or by calling (603)934-2118.  Continue reading the employment opportunities on the Parks 
& Recreation Employment page https://www.franklinnh.org/parks-recreation/pages/employment-
volunteer 
  
Franklin Fire Department 

 

Inspector Position 
For a detailed description of the job opening and application information visit the Franklin City web-
site https://www.franklinnh.org/city-manager/pages/employment-opportunities.  The City of Frank-
lin is an Equal Opportunity Employer. 
 
Call Fire Department Openings (firefighters and support personnel) 

 

The Franklin Fire Department is seeking motivated and energetic individuals to join our team of com-
munity service responders.  Successful candidates will fill positions on our Call Company.  On Call 
members are needed for response to larger incidents to assist with mitigation and support.  These po-
sitions demand commitment and dedication. 
For a detailed description of the job opening and application information visit https://
www.franklinnh.org/fire-department/pages/employment 
 
Franklin Police Department 

 

Patrol Officers and Communications Specialists 

 

The City of Franklin offers law enforcement patrol officers and exciting, dynamic, and challenging ca-
reer opportunity.  Members of the patrol division strive to preserve the peace and protect life and 
property within the City through proactive and directed patrol initiatives.  Members serve as the City’s 
first line of defense against criminal enterprise and law violators.  As the most visible and most accessi-
ble members of the Department, Patrol Officers have ample opportunity to interact with the public and 
promote public safety.  Continue reading the job description for this position on the Police Department 
Employment page https://www.franklinnh.org/police-department/pages/employment 

https://www.franklinnh.org/parks-recreation/pages/employment-volunteer
https://www.franklinnh.org/parks-recreation/pages/employment-volunteer
https://www.franklinnh.org/city-manager/pages/employment-opportunities
https://www.franklinnh.org/fire-department/pages/employment
https://www.franklinnh.org/fire-department/pages/employment
https://www.franklinnh.org/police-department/pages/employment


As part of the Franklin for a Lifetime Project many volunteer action 

groups were formed to assist with community development and are now 

active.  See the listing below for the action groups and group leader 

contact information. 

Housing  

Dick Lewis – dlewis@franklinnh.org 

Volunteerism and Civic Life 

Christine Dzujna – dzujna@metrocast.net 

Arts and Culture 

Annette Andreozzi – aauclanh@gmail.com 

Community Events and Recreational Activities 

Krystal Alpers – kalpers@franklinnh.org 
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Related Links 

Choose Franklin 

Footlight Theatre & The Franklin Opera 

House  

Franklin Parks & Recreation Department 

Lakes Region Chamber of Commerce 

Three Rivers News 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

E-Alerts Sign-up Today 
Sign-up for E-Alerts to receive the 

Franklin Newsletter in your email 

every month.  Other news and 

announcement’s are available 

with E-Alert.  Subscribe at  
http://www.franklinnh.org/Subscriber 

City Council Members 
 

Mayor  
Tony Giunta 
 

Ward 1 Councilors 

Jo Brown 

210-872-1925 

George Dzujna 

603-934-7163 

Heather Moquin 

603-455-2551 

Ward 2 Councilors 

Bob Desrochers Sr. 

603-934-4604 

Vincent Ribas 

603-934-5330 

Olivia Zink 

603-934-4297 

Ward 3 Councilors 

Steve Barton 

603-934-7109 

Scott Clarenbach 

603-934-2158 

Paul Trudel 

603-934-9213 
 
City Manager 

Judie Milner 

603-934-3900 ext. 5 

Executive Secretary 

Audrey Lanzillo 

City Clerk/Tax Collectors 

603-934-3109 

City Clerk 

Katie Gargano 

Deputy Clerk 

Marie Morang 

Account Clerk 

Amy Davis 

NOTICE: 
 

City Clerk’s office will be closed on May 9 to attend an-

nual conference and training. 

mailto:dlewis@franklinnh.org
mailto:dzujna@metrocast.net
mailto:aauclanh@gmail.com
mailto:kalpers@franklinnh.org
http://www.choosefranklin.org/
http://franklinoperahouse.org/
http://franklinoperahouse.org/
http://www.franklinnh.org/Pages/FranklinNH_Recreation/index
http://www.lakesregionchamber.org/#http://www.lakesregionchamber.org
http://www.franklin.k12.nh.us/threeriversnews.cfm

